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June 18, 2008
Docket Management Facility

U.S. Department of Transportation

Washington, DC  20590-0001

RE:  FMCSA-2007-27659

To Whom It May Concern:

I am a third party tester for our school system.  I am also Coordinator of Driver Training and know
exactly what is involved in training an individual for their CDL.  Our training is monitored by the
Virginia Department of Education as well as the Division of Motor Vehicles.  If the standards are 

compromised in any manner, we forfeit our right to the third party program.  We have worked hard 
to perfect our program because, as school bus drivers, we have the lives of our future at stake.  
In our county it would be impossible to have each of our 3 testers, test 50 people each year.  If 

we had to discontinue the program, the burden of having our local DMV perform the tests would
devastate our hiring abilities.  We currently train our future school bus drivers for approximately 

one month prior to even being able to drive students.  As we are on a monthly pay cycle, it takes 2 

months or more for a new employee to get their first pay check.  If they had to hold their CLP for 
30 days before being able to obtain their license, this would add that much more time in addition to 
the time it would take to get an appointment for their CDL test, until they were able to receive any 
income.  Hiring qualified school bus drivers is not an easy task.  When we put individuals into a 
training program and can’t estimate how long it will take or when they will be receiving an 
income, it would be even harder.
Our testing rate is approximately 50 per year.  Due to the limited number of trainers and the time 

constraints, our testers train and test between their daily runs.  We do not have the call to test 150

or more individuals each year.  
Please don’t make these proposed changes to this program.  There must be some other way to 
monitor the quality of the program rather than penalizing the hard working citizens that it was 
intended to help.

Sincerely,

Linda J. Powell
Electronically signed by L. Powell
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